
IMPORTANT NOTICE FOR PERMITTING & CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICIALS 
 
On March 19, 2025, the General Assembly ratified House Bill 47, with disaster recovery 
provisions for Hurricanes Helene, Matthew, and Florence. It was presented it to Governor 
Josh Stein, who signed it, thereby creating Session Law 2025-2 titled  
“The Disaster Recovery Act of 2025 – Part I.” 
 

Click here for Session Law 2025-2 (House Bill 47) 
 

Click here for history of House Bill 47 
 

Two sections are of importance to permitting and code enforcement officials:  
 

Section 5.7 Reconstruction of Non-Conforming Residential Structures  
  (found on page 18 of the document)  
 

Section 5.12 Delay 2024 North Carolina State Building Code Effective Date 
  (found on page 22 of the document)  
 

Both sections are below for convenience and quick reference: 
 

 
 
 
 

https://www.ncleg.gov/Sessions/2025/Bills/House/PDF/H47v7.pdf
https://www.ncleg.gov/BillLookUp/2025/h47


 

 

 


